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Please come and join 
us for Mass at  

St. Michael’s Church 

Every Sunday @ 1:00 
pm. 

Thank you, Jeannie 
Campbell— 

604-781-5641 

 

 

Musqueam Land Code 
 

DRAFT Subdivision, Development & Servicing Law 
 

On-line Community Information Meeting 
 

Date:  Wednesday, February 15, 2023 
Time:  6:00 PM—8:00 pm 

Where:  On-line Join the Zoom Meeting:  https://bit.ly/MIB-meeting 
Meeting ID: 886 014 3272 

Passcode:  577920 
Phone In:  +1 778 907 2071 

 
________________________________________ 

 

In Person Community Information Meeting 
 

Date:  Friday February 24, 2023 
Time:  12:00—2:00 pm 

Where:  Musqueam Cultural Centre, Drop in welcome,  
Lunch is provided at 12:00 pm. Short presentation begins at 12:15 pm 

 
We invite all Band Members to attend and provide feedback. 

Paper copies of the Law and Land Code are available at the Lands Office. 
Members can also email for a digital copy. 

 
 

Questions or comments? 
Please contact Kim A. Guerin, Governance Officer, Musqueam Land Code 

Phone:  604-263-3261  or 1-866-282-3261 
Email:  kim@musqueam.bc.ca 

 
Notice date:  February 8, 2023 



MUSQUEAM 101  
stem? (what?) Musqueam 101, Wednesday, February 15th 

 
Supporting Survivors and Families: Researching 
Residential Schools and Indian Hospitals in BC 
 
Tricia and Shannon from the Indian Residential School History and Dialogue Centre at 
UBC will share about upcoming projects and ongoing work to support community 
research, Survivor requests and support for intergenerational survivors. This includes 
work on the histories and records of the Indian Hospitals in BC, updates on 
investigations on Missing Children of residential schools, oral testimonies and on 
programming and outreach that will focus on trauma and strength-based learning and 
support. 
 
They will also discuss research on residential schools, Indian Hospitals, several systems 
of colonialism connected to residential schools, and on healing and cultural support. 
Current and ongoing investigations about Unmarked Burials and Missing Children at 
residential schools are opening access to information and records rarely seen before 
and there is still much work to do, to connect Survivors to their records.  
 
Presenters:  Tricia Logan (Metis), interim Academic Director and Shannon Robinson, 
Education and Programming Strategist from the Indian Residential School History and 
Dialogue Centre at UBC. 
 
niʔ ʔəncə? (where?)  
Musqueam Elders’ Centre 
 
təmtem? (when?) 
Wednesday, February 15. Dinner will be served at 6:00 p.m. at the Elders Centre with the 
presentation starting at 7:00.  
 
PLEASE JOIN US!  



 
 February 10,  2023 

Contact: Grace Ulu  

Phone: 604-771-2101  

Email: gulu@musqueamcapital.ca  

WHEN:  Thursday, February 23rd, 2023 

WHERE:  Musqueam Cultural Centre 

TIME: 5:00PM — 7:30PM 

ENJOY A MEAL WITH US, AND A 
CHANCE TO WIN 1 OF THE BELOW 
DOOR PRIZES!  

Musqueam family & friends, 

You ’re Invited to the mcc open house!  

WHY SHOULD YOU COME TO THE OPEN 

HOUSE? 

Come and meet our team members at MCC! 

There will be a table set up for each department 

where we’ll share updates and answer 

questions. Please note there will not be a formal 

presentation. 

• Business Development 

• Accounting 

• Employment Opportunities 

• Musqueam Assets  

• Development & Projects 

• MIB Community Planning team: 

Comprehensive Community Plan (CCP) 

Info and participate in the community art 

show & contest 

EVENT DETAILS: 

QUESTIONS & COMMENTS: 

Bose SoundLink Flex SE 

Bluetooth Speaker 

$150 urban fare gift card 

$100 Minerva’s gift card $50 apple gift card 

5:00PM:  Doors Open 

5:15PM:  Welcome Remarks 

5:30PM: Dinner Served 

7:15PM:  Door Prize Draw 

7:30PM:  End of Event 

mailto:gulu@musqueamcaptial.ca


SCHOOL BUS INFO 

If your child(ren) is planning on riding the school bus this year, 

please contact the Education department to fill out the MIB 

School Bus Form. 

Children are required to wear a mask at all times on the bus. If 

your child is sick please keep them home. 

It is strongly recommended that parents/caregivers wait with 

their young children at the bus stop until they are on the bus.  

Education  Department:  

Faye Mitchell, Education Manager:  

fmitchell@musqueam.bc.ca 

April Campbell, Learning Facilitator: 

learningfacilitator@musqueam.bc.ca 

Lucetta George-Grant, Education Advocate: 

education.advocate@musqueam.bc.ca 

Cary Campbell, School Bus Driver 

Kymberlee Stogan, School Bus Supervisor 

Ph. # 604 - 263 - 3261; Fax # 604 - 263– 4212     

Toll free:  1-866-282-3261 

Musqueam Education Notice Friday Feb 10, 2023 

Graduating Musqueam High School Students 

If you are considering going to a post-secondary institution in September, please contact the 

Education dept to discuss your plans and get a copy of the MIB Post Secondary Funding Ap-

plication. If you need any help or would like to discuss your options or find out more infor-

mation about post-secondary funding for students graduating from high school please feel 

free to email or call.   

 

Grade 12 Musqueam band members are eligible to receive support for graduation costs in-

cluding dinner tickets, outfits, and photos. Please contact the Education Department for 

more information. 
 

 

Homework Club 

Homework club runs every Monday and Wednesday from 3:30-5:30 in the Li-

brary Space. Bring your homework and join us!! Snacks will be available.  
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The Musqueam Health Department is sharing this opportunity for community members to join 
in on this important Sharing Circle with Vancouver Coastal Health’s Indigenous Health team.  

If you have any questions, you can contact Lisa Mitchell – Patient Navigator @ 604-764-5349.      
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COVID-19 

~ To register online, you must provide: 

• First and last name 
• Date of birth  
• Postal code 
• Personal Health Number (PHN) 
• An email address that gets checked regularly or a phone number that can receive text messages 

Find your PHN on the back of your B.C. driver's licence, BC Services Card or CareCard.  
 

Registration Link:  https://www.getvaccinated.gov.bc.ca/s/ 

SAFE DRINKING WATER MONITORING PROGRAM 

Charlene Campbell-Wood 

How Much Water Is Enough? 
Since water is so important, you might wonder if you're drinking enough. There is no magic amount of water that kids 
need to drink every day. Usually, kids like to drink something with meals and should definitely drink when they are 
thirsty. But when it's warm out or you're exercising, you'll need more. Be sure to drink some extra water when you're 
out in warm weather, especially while playing sports or exercising. 
When your body doesn't have enough water, it is called being dehydrated. Dehydration also can keep you from being as 
fast and as sharp as you'd like to be. A bad case of dehydration can make you sick. So keep that water bottle handy 
when the weather warms up!  
 

MUSQUEAM PRIMARY CARE ~ DENTURIST AT MUSQUEAM 

 
Are you missing any teeth? 

Do you have any loose teeth? 
Do you have dentures that are older than 5 years? 

 
If you answered yes to any of the above questions, 
Jeremy Duprat (denturist) will be seeing patients  

at the Elders Centre Medical Office, on March 1st, 2023.

 

 
 

Please call 604-558-4867 to book an appointment 

How to get vaccinated for COVID-19 

~Register by phone  -   We understand you may want to register by phone.     1-833-838-2323 

https://www.getvaccinated.gov.bc.ca/s/
http://kidshealth.org/kid/watch/er/dehydration.html
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MUSQUEAM NATIONAL NATIVE ALCOHOL & DRUG ABUSE PROGRAM (NNADAP)

SAFE USING CAN SAVE YOUR LIFE 

 
 

Nasal naloxone | test your drugs first | lifeguard 
app | safety plan around using even if 
recreational  

Dear Musqueam Community, 

The NNADAP & Health Dept would like to take this time to share 
with you options for Harm Reduction measures for safe using 
and abstinence if you choose from drugs and alcohol. We have a 
number of resources available to the community here are a few.  

Suicide prevention line  

24/7/365 (1-833-456-4566)   
Dial 211 
 

 is a support line for all of life’s challenges such information & 
obtain referrals to physical & mental health resources, housing, 
utility, food & employment assistance; suicide & crisis 
intervention   
 

LifeGuard App & How it works 
When someone is about to use, especially alone, they can open 
the app and record the type of substance they are using and 
confirm their location. The app will hold this information, and a 
timer is set which can be paused or extended by the app user at 
any time.  

As the timer ends, the app will sound an alarm, flash a light, and 
vibrate. The user must hit a button to stop the alarm and 
indicate they are fine. If they are unable to stop the alarm, a 
text-to-voice call will go straight to 9-1-1. This alerts emergency 
medical dispatchers 

 

Nicolette Moore 

Mon-Fri  8:30am - 4:30pm 

Ph: 236-558-8482 
 

Brad Morin 

Wed - Fri 6-9pm  

& Sat - Sun 1-5pm 

Ph: 604-652-1368 
 

What we offer 

1-1, Family & Group counselling 
Treatment referrals  
Detox support 
Relapse prevention planning 
Family Interventions  
Referrals to outside mental 
health agencies 
In office Harm reduction gear 
Drug testing strips 
Clean supplies  

 

NNADAP workers -   
Contact & what our dept offers 
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Do you have difficulty hearing in most situations? Do you turn the TV to loud levels? Do you ask 
people to repeat themselves? These are all common signs of hearing loss. Call 604-259-7704 to 
register for a free hearing test at the Elders Centre on February 22nd. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have any questions, you can contact Lisa Mitchell – Patient Navigator @ 604-764-5349.      
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COMMUNITY HEALTH  

MUSQUEAM PRE- AND POST-NATAL GROUP  

Are you pregnant or have you recently had a baby?   

The Musqueam Health Department offers some valuable incentives to pre-natal and post-natal families: 

From the onset of pregnancy, until 3 months postpartum we offer weekly $25.00 Save-on Foods Gift cards for nutritious 
foods such as – milk, eggs, cheese, fruits & vegetables to support healthy nutrition during pregnancy and breastfeeding.  

 Nursing pads, as needed 
 A one-time gift of an Electric Breast pump. One per family 
 Welcome gift for your new baby  

Due to Public Health Guidelines, the Pre-Natal program is currently not meeting in person. Musqueam Administration 
has the CHN position posted.  
 

Please call Arlene Haldane, Assistant to register for the Prenatal Program, call Arlene Haldane:  

Phone: 604 269 3354  |  Email:  nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca 
 

MUSQUEAM HOME & COMMUNITY CARE PROGRAM 

Romeo Cosio, RN, Musqueam Home Care Nurse & Arlene Haldane, Assistant. 
 

The Musqueam Home Care Program is available to our community members to assist with hospital discharges, home 
care aides, all medical supplies & equipment.  All Home care services & medical equipment require a note from your 
doctor with your needs specified.   

HOME CARE CLIENTS:  If you will not be home during your scheduled HCA visit, please contact the Nurse Assistant,  
 

Please note Romeo is away until Jan.20, 2023. He will be back on Jan.23, 2022 
 

Arlene Haldane office hours: Tues.- Fri. 8:30-4:30 | Phone: 604 269 3354  |  Email:  nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca 
 

 

*If there is no answer please leave a message.   *For Emergencies Call 911 * 

Youth Centre 
Phone: 604-269-3465 

 The Youth Centre hours will be open from:  2pm—9:00pm Monday—Friday  

If your Child Is younger than 7 they must have a guardian who is older than 14 with them at all times who will 
care for them. Children 0-6 without a parent or guardian will be sent home.  

 

 

mailto:nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca
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Alternate Resources 

FNHA Virtual Doctor of the Day 
Call 1-855-344-3800 to book an appointment. Available 7 days a week from 8:30 am to 
4:30 pm. 
Telephone or virtual appointments via zoom. 
Available to First Nations people and their family members, even if those family members are not 
Indigenous. 
 

Walk-In Clinics Nearby 

Highroads Medical: 5960 E Boulevard (Kerrisdale) 

WELL Health: 2077 W 42nd Avenue (Kerrisdale) 

Check wait-times for BC Walk-in Clinics at http://medimap.ca 

 
 

 

 

 

(Clinic closed 12:00pm – 1:00pm for lunch) 

  

 
 

 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 

Monday  
Feb. 13 

Tuesday  
Feb. 14 

Wednesday  
Feb. 15 

Thursday  
Feb. 16 

Friday  
Feb. 17 

Karen Chandra, NP  
 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

Dr. Dumont, GP 
 

9:30am – 3:30pm 

Karen Chandra, NP  
 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

Karen Chandra, NP  
Jessica Peart, NP (locum) 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

Karen Chandra, NP  
 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

MUSQUEAM PRIMARY CARE CLINIC 

 

Call 604-266-0043 to book an appointment 
Please leave a voicemail if you cannot get through - we will return your call as soon as possible. 

 

Musqueam Elders Centre, 4010 Si Lu Drive, Vancouver BC V6N 4K7 
Located in the Primary Care Trailer 

 

 

Missed your telehealth or in-person appointment? Call us to rebook for the next available date.  

Please be available 15 minutes before and after your scheduled appointment call.  

Naloxone kits available. (Injectable or Nasal Spray) 
Please do not leave kits in a car during freezing weather. 
Contact Nicolette, Brad, or our clinic to replace an 
expired kit. 

 

Prescription running low? Please book an 
appointment a few days in advance. Or, ask 
your pharmacy to send us a refill request. 

 
Please note that Musqueam Primary Care Clinic is no longer a walk-in clinic.  

Our clinic has reached capacity. Call the clinic to be added to the patient waitlist. 

Dr. Anamaria Richardson (from 
Granville Pediatrics) will be working in 
Musqueam once a month. 

Next Visit: February 08, 2023. 

 

To book an appointment, please call 
their Granville office at 604-423-4803. 
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THIS IMPORTANT PROGRAM PRESENTED BY ANDREA LANDRY IS COMING TO MUSQUEAM VIA ZOOM 
ONLINE SESSIONS IN MARCH 2023.  

Please contact Trish by email:  lbh@musqueam.bc.ca  Or call/text (778)239-4325 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more info:  www.indigenousmotherhood.com 

 

 

mailto:lbh@musqueam.bc.ca
http://www.indigenousmotherhood.com/
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MUQUEAM ELDERS 
Brenda Campbell, Elders Coordinator   
Ph: 604 263 – 6312  

 
Please note:  there will be 
NO more evening Ladies Night

Ladies Group 

Every 
Tuesday 

Time: 1-4pm 

Location: 
Elders Centre 

Next Elder’s Luncheon: 

Wednesday, Feb.22, 2023 

Time: 12:00 Noon 

Location: Elders Centre  
Elder’s only 

 

 

 

Elders Chair Exercise 

Thursday Feb.16, 2023 

Time: 1-2pm 

Location: Elders Centre  
 

 

MWSU MENTAL WELLNESS COUNSELLOR  

Janice Cross 

This confidential counseling services are available 

Monday-Friday: 8:30- 4:00pm to our Musqueam people  

via phone or virtually.  Call or email to and set up a time 

to talk to Janice Cross.  

Email: mentalwellness@musqueam.bc.ca  

For Private Counseling Call: 236-558-9977 

ART THERAPY FOR CHILDREN, YOUTH & ADULTS  

Janice Carroll, RCAT 
 

I am available Monday to Thursday from 8:30am-
4:30pm, for phone calls, emails or text conversations, 
and also, I can hold sessions via Zoom.   

Email:  jcarroll@musqueam.bc.ca 

Cell: 778-829-0242   

 

 

MUSQUEAM HEALTH PATIENT NAVIGATOR 

I am available to assist and support community members on their healthcare journeys.  

If you have need assistance regarding your health care coverage; FNHA Benefits; MSP Premium Assistance coverage; 

assistance filling out medical forms; assistance with example Jordan’s Principle; please do not hesitate to contact me.   

I am available Monday-Friday from 8:30am to 4:30pm. 

Lisa Mitchell, Musqueam Patient Navigator.  Phone: 604-764-5349 or email: navigator@musqueam.bc.ca 

mailto:jcarroll@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:navigator@musqueam.bc.ca








Funding is provided by the Andrew W. Mellon Foundation

This internship program has been developed by six Indigenous partners; the Musqueam Indian Band, 
the Squamish Lil’wat Cultural Centre, the Haida Gwaii Museum, the U’mista Cultural Society, 

the Nlaka’pamux Nation, the Coqualeeetza Cultural Society, and the Museum of Anthropology at UBC.

I N D I G E N O U S  I N T E R N S H I P  P R O G R A M

AREAS OF FOCUS INCLUDE:
	• Collections Management
	• Conservation
	• Library and Archives
	• Oral History Language Laboratory
	• Curatorial work

C A L L  F O R 
I N D I G E N O U S  I N T E R N S

This program provides training 
opportunities for Indigenous people 
working in museums and cultural heritage 
management or Indigenous people who 
would like to do this kind of work.

The internships are flexible in terms of 
focus and training will be customized to 
individuals to support their current or 
future work goals.

For more information visit:
moa.ubc.ca/internships

Application deadline:  
March 12, 2023

(for internships from May 15 — July 7, 2023 at MOA;  
followed by two-week community placement)

musqueam
Coqualeetza Cultural 

Education Centre

Qw’oqw’elith’a



 

  

Kamloops Office 
209 - 345 Chief Alex Thomas Way 
Kamloops, BC, V2H-1H1 
Phone: 250-828-9746 
Fax: 250-828-0319 

 

Vancouver Office 
Suite 401 - 312 Main Street 
Vancouver, BC, V6A-2T2 
Phone: 604-684-0231 or toll free: 800-793-9701 
Fax: 604-684-5726 

   

www.ubcic.bc.ca   
  

JOB OPPORTUNITY – UNION OF BC INDIAN CHIEFS 
Full-Time Technical Manager 

Vancouver Office with Partial Remote Work Possible 
 

The Union of BC Indian Chiefs (UBCIC) is seeking a permanent, full-time Technical Manager, to support 
the work of our organization and assist in carrying out the mandates as directed by UBCIC’s member 
Nations by managing the organization’s technology systems, supports and services. Reporting to the 
Administrative Director, the successful candidate will work with UBCIC’s third-party tech provider to 
ensure UBCIC overarching technical systems and processes are up-to-date, effective, and efficient, as 
well as working with staff at the user level. 

About the UBCIC 

The UBCIC is a not-for-profit organization representing and taking direction from over 100 Indigenous 
Nations in BC. Our aim is to protect and advance the political and territorial rights of Indigenous people 
in BC. We support Indigenous Peoples at regional, national, and international forums. The UBCIC’s 
mandate is to work towards the implementation, exercise, and recognition of our inherent Title, Rights, 
and Treaty Rights, and to protect our lands, waters, and resources through the exercise and 
implementation of our own laws and jurisdiction. The UBCIC strengthens Indigenous Nations to assert 
and implement their Aboriginal Title, Rights, Treaty Rights, and Right of Self-Determination as Peoples. 
The UBCIC upholds the principles and standards articulated in the United Nations Declaration on the 
Rights of Indigenous Peoples for the establishment and maintenance of a universal framework of 
minimum standards for the survival, dignity, well-being, and rights of Indigenous Peoples. 

Major Duties and responsibilities include: 

• Reporting to and working closely with the UBCIC Executive Director 
• Leading technology strategy for UBCIC 
• Coordinating technology work and projects with various departments in UBCIC  
• Project managing technology projects and work 
• Being the main point of contact with the external IT vendor 
• Organizing and leading monthly technology meetings with the UBCIC technology committee 
• Organizing and leading monthly technology strategy meetings with the external vendor 
• Providing regular reports on technology projects and progress 
• Managing communications necessary to execute technology projects with all stakeholders and 

users 
• Communicating with and responding to users as needed 
• Setting up and managing technology support infrastructures including wikis, technical issue 

reporting systems, and guides/manuals for users 

http://www.ubcic.bc.ca/
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Qualifications: 
• Minimum of 2-5 years of experience working in technology support 
• Experience with building technology strategy plans 
• Knowledgeable about privacy and data governance 
• 3+ years of project management experience  
• An interest in training, developing workshops, and support/learning materials 
• A value of reducing barriers for knowledge sharing 
• The ability to provide front-line technical support as needed while also reaching out to the IT 

vendor service for escalated issues 

The Successful Candidate will: 
• Be knowledgeable about and support the mandate, mission, and work of UBCIC 
• Be interested in working collaboratively with staff across the organization and being part of a 

larger team 
• Be passionate about helping people with technology 
• Be an excellent problem solver with a love for finding solutions 
• Be technically-savvy 
• Be a patient and clear communicator 
• Be a self-starter 
• Be a leader with the ability to drive projects forward 
• Be organized 
• Be flexible, adaptable, and open to change as the organization and its needs grow 
• Be relationship driven in your approach for how you work 
• Be a “planner” with an understanding of the importance of communication strategy for technical 

change management 
• Be willing to travel 

What We Offer: 

Salary: $65,000/year 

Hours: 35 hours/week 

Start Date: Monday April 3rd, 2023 

Benefits: Competitive package 

Vacation: 2 weeks paid vacation time per year to start, plus 2 weeks of paid time-off over the 

winter holidays in December.  

Other Leave: 5 paid days per calendar year for Cultural Leave. 15 paid sick leave days per 

calendar year. 

Work Format: Partial remote work option, as agreed upon with the Administrative Director 

http://www.ubcic.bc.ca/
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Training: Professional development, training, and learning opportunities for career, cultural, and 

skills growth 

 

Please send a cover letter, resume, and references to the attention of the Policy Director. If sending by 
email, please send to careers@ubcic.bc.ca. We thank all candidates for their interest and regret that only 
those candidates who are shortlisted for interviews will be contacted. Applications will be accepted until 
February 26th at midnight. 

The Union of BC Indian Chiefs hires on the basis of merit and is committed to employment equity. We 
encourage all qualified persons to apply. However, qualified Indigenous applicants will be given priority. 

 

http://www.ubcic.bc.ca/


 




